
City of Clay 
P.O. Box 345 

Clay, Al 35048-0345 
 

PRE-COUNCIL MINUTES 
July 11, 2017 

 
The City Council of the City of Clay, Alabama held a Pre-Council meeting on Tuesday, July 11, 2017, at 
6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall with Mayor Webster presiding and City Manager Ronnie 
Dixon serving as recorder. 
  
Mayor Webster called the meeting to order. 
 
Council members present were: 
Councilor Don Baker, Councilor Becky Johnson, Councilor Bo Johnson, Councilor Locke, Councilor Ben 
Thackerson, and Mayor Webster 
 
Absent: None 
 
The Council discussed the agenda items for the regular City Council meeting.  
 
Mr. Dixon and the Council discussed the following 
- informed the Council of the ongoing issues at 5757 Desoto Drive and told the Council they could 
declare the property continual nuisance to eliminate some of the wait time for neighbors complaining 
about the overgrown property in the future. 
- announced that Jason Harris and Susan Nelson will both be leaving their positions. Andrea Self will 
replace Susan Nelson, Pam Gilham will replace Andrea Self, and Tara Gearhart will fill in at the library. 
Ronnie Dixon and Don Isbell will assume Jason Harris’s duties. Mr. Dixon anticipates realigning some of 
the job responsibilities for Andrea Self and Pam Gilham. 
- Two more roads are classified as grade 3 and need to be repaved. The Council will discuss repaving 
grade 2 roads at a later date. 
 
 
 
 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Ronnie Dixon 
City Manager 


